
August 9, 2022 — sent via email

William Muckrock
56099-11148410@requests.muckrock.com

Dear William Muckrock:

Thank you for contacting the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS), the Federal
Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Ombudsman office. Individuals who have filed a FOIA
request with any Federal agency may request OGIS’s assistance in resolving a dispute at any
point in the FOIA process. OGIS does not take sides in a dispute, nor does it advocate on behalf
of a requester or agency. The office promotes a fair FOIA process and works with parties to
reach a mutually agreeable resolution. OGIS staff also provide ombuds services, which includes
providing general information about the FOIA process and handling general complaints and
observations regarding FOIA.

We have reviewed your submission and we note that it pertains to correspondence you received
from the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ), Office of Privacy and Civil Liberties (OPCL), Office
of the Inspector General (OIG), and the Office of Information Policy (OIP). However, after
carefully reviewing your submission, it continues to be unclear what FOIA assistance you seek.
Please know that OGIS will no longer respond to submissions that do not clearly articulate the
issues you have with the processing of your FOIA.  Therefore, to the extent that you are
requesting OGIS’s services, we ask that you provide us with a clear description of your dispute
so that we may contact the agency on your behalf.

Thank you for contacting OGIS. We will take no further action until we receive a clear
description of the assistance you seek.

Sincerely,

The OGIS Staff

OFFICE OF GOVERNMENT INFORMATION SERVICES
National Archives and Records Administration
8601 Adelphi Road (OGIS)
College Park, MD 20740-6001
Email: ogis@nara.gov
Phone: 202-741-5770 (local) or 1-877-684-6448 (toll-free)
Fax: 202-741-5769
Website: www.archives.gov/ogis
Blog: http://foia.blogs.archives.gov/


